【A卷】

中華電信股份有限公司 96 年新進從業人員遴選試題

類別:專業職(四)第二類專員

科目	:英文		*請填寫入場	通知書號碼	:	
_						_

- 注意:①作答前須檢查試卷與答案卡所標示之卷別(分 A、B 卷)是否一致,以及入場通知書號碼、桌角號碼、應試類組是否相符。
 - ②本試卷正反兩頁共 50 題, 每題 2 分, 限用 2B 鉛筆在「答案卡」上作答。
 - ③本試卷之試題皆為單選選擇題,請選出最適當答案,答錯不倒扣;未作答者,不予計分。
 - ④答案卡務必繳回,未繳回者該科以零分計算。

一、字	彙(言	青依照句	子前後	文意,	選出最	適當的答案)
-----	-----	------	-----	-----	-----	--------

1.		talked to him no more tha ② maybe		somehow
2.	Don't buy me a whole co	ake. A will be enough ② knob	n. ③ pint	4 slice
3.	A brand brings a set of _ ① sympathy	in the mind of the co superstition	nsumer and one of these is ③ associations	the country of origin. ① mockery
4.			ys a high as a schola ③ temptation	
6.	The museum's main hal ① murmurs	l an enormous book, a ② projects	delivery. ③ inclusive and its restaurant looks lik ③ resembles and ③ Strenuous	e a big cake. ④ surrenders
8.	Many couples wanted	a divorce but could not	have one because their ca	ase was not covered by any
9.	① accommodation He seems to diminish in	② legislation size and to be with	③ formulation humiliation.	(4) institution
	① overblown	② overjoyed	③ overwhelmed	
	find a helper so that I ca ① notorious	n really enjoy my retired l ② tedious	life. ③ harmonious	and boring. So I decided to glorious
11.	The company's new pol from 9 to 5 every day. ① flexible	© dependent	schedules. Now we do a simple	not have to stay in the office 4 repetitious
12.	Some investors are risk ① averse	. High-return investme	ent tools are not what they immune	desire. ① objective
二、	文法測驗			
14.	On the average, a health Can and blurred, it is ex	② must xtremely difficult to recov	② to pray tablespoons of blood with ③ ought	 prayer every beat. should
	 A person's eyes becon Once a person's eyes In case of a person's eyes That a person's eyes 	become damaged eyes become damaged become damaged		
16.	Let's jump to the c ① not to	conclusion, okay? ② don't	3 not	④ no

17.		control, there still exist n tinue to threaten human h		, such as cancer, rheumatism
			② Even today many epid④ Many of today's epid	demic diseases emic diseases
18.	The Consumer Price Ind	4.4		
	① how much are every	car costs	② how much does every	
19	3 how much every car Learning a language is e	costs asy for children: it is how	① how much costs every vever not easy for old	
	① such	2 much	3 0	(4) thus
			nming as I just don't feel _ ③ to like	
21.	The confusion of valueswhich are we encount	is one of the major probl	ems in society today	or
	3 which we are encoun	itering	 which do we encount which encountering	CI
22.	_			natter whereor who needs
	it. ① it needs	② it is needed	③ is needed	needs it
	、片語測驗			
23.	He went for an ocean vo	yage and his health	. ③ sticked to	@ 1 . 14
24.	from generation to gene		customs, beliefs, and trac	litions that people have
			3 handed down	handed off
25.	I was browsing in the lib turned around	orary and an interest ② brought out	ting book on traveling in A 3 took over	Alaska. ④ came across
26.	This contract is appr ① consistent with	roval by both parties invo ② put away	olved. ③ subject to	④ rid of
27.	The waiter us polite ① came down on	ly. So we left a big tip for ② looked into	r him after the meal. ③ made up to	waited on
28.	Accused of being involv move on	ed in a scandal, the presidence of put forth	dent of the school was ask ③ rule against	ed to
29.	There were a group of to	eenagers in the club argu	ing which music should b	e played next. Finally, a figh
	on the dance floor turned up	and many were hurt. ② broke out	③ switched off	burned down
30.		d man's face an old	I friend of mine, George.	Could it be possible that he is
	George's father? ① came to life	② reminded me of	③ lifted up	@called for
四	、克漏字測驗(請依照	殁落的上下文,選出最 3	適當的答案)	
	(—) Tutankhamun was	a king who ruled Egypt	around 1361 B.C. Aroun	d the end of the last century
	archeologists were unco	vering amazing finds in a	dusty valley near the Riv	er Nile31 The Valley o
	the Kings32 the 19	900s, many people felt tha	at all the33 treasures	in the valley had been found
	34, one British arc	heologist, Howard Carte	er, was sure that the tom	nb of Tutankhamun was stil
	35 undiscovered in	the valley. With the suppo	ort of his patron, he search	ned for eight long years.
3	1. ① call	② to call	3 calling	4 called
3	2. ① By	② On	3 At	With
3	3. ① hiding	② hidden	3 hided	4 hide
3	4. ① Therefore	② Moreover	3 However	Besides
3	5. ① lying	② laid		4 lie

【請接續背面】

(\Box) The last two decad	es have seen a serious d	decline in the publication	n, distribution, and reading of
newspapers36 the	most widespread source	of news and information	n, the newspaper is now most
37 by people seeking	ng jobs or apartments, pe	ople who like to begin th	neir day with a laughter at the
38 , people who war	nt to read all about last ni	ight's game, or people wh	ho use the advice column as a
			anyone any more reads the
· · · ·	_	•	nge? There are several crucial
factors.			igo. There are pereral eracial
idetois.			
36. ① Even	② Once	3 Since	To be
37. ① deafened	② ignored	3 prized	4 released
38. ① classified	② funnies	3 underlines	4 restaurants
39. ① along	② eating	3 sold	@ upon
40. ① destroyed	② delayed	③ brought	4 caught
·	•	-	-
五、閱讀測驗			
(—) The Country Inn has	just reopened under new	management. The new of	owners have done a wonderful
job redecorating the inn.	The dining room looks big	gger, brighter, and pretties	r than the old one. The food is
just as good as before, bu	ıt, unfortunately, the men	u is less varied and more	e expensive. Good choices are
the roast chicken with ma	ashed potatoes, the lobster	r, and the homemade spag	ghetti with fresh tomatoes and
olives. Be sure to leave ro	oom for the desserts. The s	selection keeps getting be	tter and better. The homemade
almond cake is as good as			
_		_	e more crowded the restaurant,
•	-		t are getting longer and longer.
		ide uns populai restauran	t are getting longer and longer.
Try lunchtime for a quiete	er, more relaxed meal.		
41. What does the author of	romnlain about the restaut	rant "The Country Inn?"	
① Atmosphere.	omplam about the restaur	② Choices of main disl	nes.
③ Waiters' attitude.		Dessert.	
42. How many choices of			
① Three.	② Four.	③ Five.	Six.
43. How many choices of			
① Two.	② Four.	③ Six.	④ Eight.
44. Which of the following	=	-	
② It serves expensive	with beautiful decorations		
Its chocolate soufflé			
It's hard to get a tab	-		
45. Why does the author re		Country Inn?"	
•	e cheaper than dinners.	Ž	
② Homemade almond	cakes are served at lunch	only.	
3 The restaurant is les	ss crowded.		
The dining room loo	oks brighter and bigger.		

(二) The question of abortion is a hotly debated one. Where there are those who claim it is wrong under any circumstances, there are an equal number who argue that it should be allowable at least under certain circumstances, such as when the mother's life is endangered during pregnancy. The problem then becomes, who will determine if the mother's life is actually in danger, and can mental danger be allowable if for some reason the woman suddenly feels incapable of coping with a new young life? And what about rape? On the rare occasions when a woman becomes pregnant as a result of a rape, should that be allowable grounds for abortion? Is there a point at which the unborn fetus becomes a live human being, or does it qualify as such from the moment of conception?

There are many ideas proposed to put a stop to the need for abortion. One of the strangest, but one that is, nevertheless, seriously proposed, is that people should be licensed before they can have a baby. The idea is that to be eligible for a license, the parents would have to undergo a variety of tests to find out such things as physical health, emotional stability, and readiness for the responsibilities of parenthood. Those who favor these licenses believe that if people underwent tests to determine their suitability for parenthood, there would be no need for abortions. They also maintain that if people knew that having a baby without a license would result in a stiff penalty or even a jail sentence, both men and women would develop a much more responsible attitude toward parenthood, and this would have a beneficial effect on society as a whole. There are, however, obvious drawbacks to this proposal. Quite apart from the fact that it is not ethical, to say the least, there are practical questions such as who would be the judge of who was suitable and who was not? If a woman did become pregnant without permission, what would happen to the child? Training for parenthood is one thing; licensing for parenthood is quite another.

46	Whose	health	is under	consider	ation in	the issue	of abortio	nn?
10.	*** 11050	iicaitii	is anaci	Combiaci	ation in	the issue	or accitic	, iii .
	① N f /1	,		♠ D	4 2		♠ D 1	,

- ① Mother's. ② Parents'. ③ Baby's. ④ The rapist's.
- 47. Who wins more support from the public, those who are completely against abortion or those who think some abortions are acceptable?
 - ① Those who are completely against abortion.
 - ② Those who think some abortions are acceptable.
 - 3 Both parties get almost the same number of people to support.
 - This passage does not say it clearly.
- 48. What is a reason for requiring people to need to have license to have babies?
 - ① The abortion rate is expected to decrease.
 - ② The health of mothers can be guaranteed.
 - 3 The penalty is beneficial to the parents.
 - ④ The mothers' mental danger can be prevented in advance.
- 49. What should parents-to-be take before obtaining a license?
 - ① Physical exercises.

② Some examinations.

③ Parenting training.

- 50. What does the author think about granting people license so they can have babies?
 - ① Ethical and practical.

② Ethical but impractical.

3 Unethical but practical.

④ Unethical and impractical.